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Dear Mr. President: 
 
 
Your Committee on Style and Arrangement, to which was 
referred Committee Proposal No.3-10;CD2, entitled: 
 

“A COMMITTEE PROPOSAL amending Section 2 of Article 
XIII of the State Constitution to include Piis-Panewu 
as a municipality in the State of Chuuk and to update 
the names of certain municipalities.”, 

 
 
begs leave to report as follows: 
 
I. RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Your Committee recommends that the Convention pass this 
proposal in third and final reading, with only one minor 
change being made, and is attached herewith as CP No. 3-
10;CD2;SAD1.  It is also recommended that this report be 
also adopted. 
 
II.  ANALYSIS: 
 
 A.  History. 
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Originally, this committee proposal was Delegate Proposal 
No. 3-19, and having gone through the process with changes 
made to it, resulting in its Convention Draft Two form, 
with the purpose of updating the names by which certain 
municipalities in the state are known and have been 
recognized traditionally with respect to their individual 
“loos” as sovereign people in their own respect. 
 
Additionally, while Piis-Panewu got her sovereignty years 
back as a constitutional government, that name (Piis-
Panewu) has never been made part of the state constitution 
to date.  If passed by this Convention in final reading, 
Piis-Panewu as a municipality already existed, will be 
included on the constitutional list of municipalities of 
the State of Chuuk. 
 
 B.  Findings. 
 
This is an important proposal by intent and purpose, and 
should be passed and become part of the Constitution as 
soon as passed, to reflect the noble cause sought herein, 
especially in the case where historical origins of certain 
municipal governments in the state are unknown, such names 
as are contained in this proposal can speak for those 
municipalities concerned with respect to their cultural 
significance.  It could be a great source of valuable 
information for the new generation which is mostly ignorant 
of its past. 
 
 C.  Amendments. 
 
Only one minor change is being made, and your Committee is 
confident of the content of this proposal as passed second 
reading by the Convention earlier.  The only change made 
herein is shown on the attached proposal. 
 
III.   CONCLUSION. 
 
Your Committee recommends passage in third and final 
reading by the Convention of the attached proposal, and 
designated as CP No. 3-10;CD2;SAD1.  It is also recommended 
that this report be also adopted. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
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